

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

21 February 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI481104316

Thank you for your request for information relating to Levelling-up bids.

You have requested the following information:

Could you please provide a list of all bids made by your local authority to the levelling up fund.

For each bid could you please provide:

1. The date the bid was submitted

The bids were submitted on Monday 1 August 2022.

2. The bid title and a brief description of what the bid was for, if available

Coventry City Council submitted three bids; Levelling Up Hillfields and Levelling Up Foleshill were to facilitate economic and environmental enhancements to two of the City's most deprived district centres. The third bid was to fund a new City Centre Cultural Gateway to support a destination facility within the former Ikea building.

3. The amount of money being requested from the fund

The total amount of money being requested for the three bids was £59.8m.

4. The name of any external contractors used in the bid

5. The amount paid to each of the external contractors used in the bid

In response to Questions 4 and 5, the external contractors which we used in the three bids, along with the amount of money which we had paid them, are listed below:

- Fourth Street Places Consultants Limited: £19,875

- Buttress Architects Limited: £25,479

- Appleyard & Trew LLP: £5,000

- Atkins: £15,000

Gensler Architects: £33,500Waterman Aspen: £22,000Creative Giants: £5,000

Total amount paid: £125,854

6. The total estimated cost to the local authority of putting the bid together

The estimated cost to Coventry City Council, including the cost of staff time for the submission of three bids, was £22,879.

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to reuse the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance